
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES  
October 11, 2022 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:08 BY MAYOR GREG SCHENKER 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and Atlantic City Press has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board 
showing the time and place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Conway, Porretta, Whittaker, Norman, Hoffman  
 
Absent: Councilman Blazer and Councilman Conway (Phone only) 
 
Also Present:  Mayor Greg Schenker Attorney Angela Costigan, and CJ Kaenzig from Polistina & Assoc. 
 
Mayor Schenker reviewed the Agenda with Council 
 
Mayor Schenker reported that he received an email from the Collings Lakes Civic Association in 
reference to beavers building dams on George’s Lakes. A discussion ensued. Councilman Conway will 
contact the DEP to gather more information. 
 
Mayor reported that Mr. Shocky passed away a longtime resident. 
 
Angela Costigan reviewed the Ordinances with Mayor and Council that were being introduced this 
evening. 
 
Angela informed Mayor and Council that the Borough received a call from an investor that wished to 
purchase the tax lien certificate for 124 S. River Drive. Ms. Costigan advised Council not to sell or assign 
the tax lien but to foreclose on the property. Angela spoke with the tax collector and informed Angela of 
numerous properties that should be foreclosed in the near future. All Councilman were in agreement not 
to sell or assign the tax certificate. 
 
Councilman Norman reported that certain residents in Collings Lakes received a letter from the state 
informing them that they may have contaminated wells and should have their well checked and water 
tested. 
 
Councilman Porretta updated Mayor and Council on the suggested step-program for employees starting 
with the Public Works Department. A discussion ensued. 
 
Councilman Whittaker reported that the stalker trailer is damaged. The State Police are in the process of 
purchasing one. Jim reported that the Station Commander will hopefully attend our next meeting to 
discuss speeding in the Borough. Clerk Gatto suggested moving the signs from Park Ave and move to 14th 
St. 
 
Councilman Blazer arrive at 6:42PM 
 
Councilman Conway reminded everyone about the Veterans Service on November 11, 2022 at 9:00AM. 
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Councilman Conway reported that John and Chris looked at electric mowers if a grant becomes available. 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: 
 
Steven Hudek – 2111 14th St. came before Council to report the dangerous condition of speeding on 14th 
St. Mr. Hudek requested that “No passing signs” be placed on Mays Landing Rd. 
 
MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN 
 
With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 7:18PM with ayes all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Patricia M. Gatto, Municipal Clerk 


